Health and Safety Advisory Committee Meeting January 24, 2022 5pm, SBO 2nd Floor Conference Room Agenda

Google Meet: https://meet.google.com/pzo-ovwt-dry Phone: (US) +1 412-533-2649 PIN: 286 202 018#

- 1. Welcome
- 2. Introductions
- 3. Old Business:
 - a. New Legislation
 - i. Immunization Requirements-
 - 1. RAHD in school immunization clinics
 - ii. Narcan-
 - 1. REVIVE training for staff
 - iii. Workforce Grant (Round 1 and 2)
 - 1. Personnel
 - 2. Technology
 - 3. Supplies
- 4. New Business:
 - a. Safety
 - i. Emergency Training
 - 1. Stair chairs
 - 2. Asher Cabinets
 - 3. Stop the Bleed Course
 - 4. AEDs
 - a. Sudden Cardiac Arrest Prevention in Student-Athetes (VA SB 463)
 - b. Medication Administration
 - i. KGCS Regulation Update
 - 1. Alternative Medications/ Treatments
 - c. Concussion Protocols
 - KGMS update
 - d. Annual Budget
 - e. Title IV
- 5. Presentation:
 - a. Wellness Plan Update (Anita Davis)
- 6. PD-16 and VDOE Updates
 - a. Community Levels
 - b. VDOE Heat Illness Protocol (VA SB 161)
 - i. Supplies
- 7. Open Floor

Health and Safety Advisory Committee Meeting

January 24, 2023 at 5pm; SBO 2nd floor Conference Room

Minutes

In attendance (in person unless noted virtual [V]):

Casey Morrison, Kim Clift, Loni DelGrande, Shawn Simmons, Sarah Lenker (V), Kristin Polachak, Kristi Brouillette, Vincy Sevier, Gayle Hock, Peggy Wright

Old Business:

- Immunization Requirements
 - o Information regarding in school immunization clinics provided by the RAHD was provided. Clinics to be held 3/17-18 at KGHS and 3/19-20 at KGMS.
- Narcan
 - o REVIVE training previously scheduled did not happen due to no show by training staff and no communication. Attempt to reschedule training will be made. Shawn states she is a trainer and would be willing to help out if needed. Gayle would like a Naloxone policy presented to the school board. Information from PD-16 schools with approved Naloxone policies will be collected and presented at the next H&S meeting.
 - Kristin requests information on which drugs are being seen the most in our community along with the signs/symptoms seen by police/EMS. Shawn will pass this information on to the SROs to send a security bulletin with local drug information and will facilitate better communication between EMS and school nurses about drugs locally. KGES does not have an SRO currently, SES SRO will share that info with KGES.
- Workforce Grant
 - Use of funds for hiring 2 clinic assistants, new laptops for clinic staff, new printers with scanning and copying functions purchased, new desks/chairs ordered and training opportunities for clinic staff.

New Business:

- Safety
 - Emergency training
 - Stair chairs ordered for SES, KGMS and KGHS have arrived. Floor plans with marked installation of stair chairs has been requested from admin at each school. This information will be shared with fire/EMS. Requested training from fire/EMS for staff on use of chairs. Shawn will work on scheduling this training for each school needed.
 - Asher cabinets were installed at each county school. Fire/EMS to train school personnel on process and contents of cabinets. Shawn reports that the training for Fire/EMS is in the works to include gear needed and movement of victims to designated zones. The cabinets are in response to new guidelines from the rescue task force to begin access and triage immediately. The process of EMS waiting for law enforcement to stabilize the situation is outdated. As the emergency care plans for the schools are reviewed, Shawn recommends comparing them to the

- ASHER plan. SROs are responsible for checking the locks and expiration dates on the ASHER cabinets.
- Stop the Bleed Course to be scheduled for late April or May. Course will be for nurses, admin, athletics.
- AEDs- multiple AEDs in each school, staff and coaches trained annually, athletic
 fields have machines. New AEDs ordered and will replace outdated versions plus
 2 additional machines purchased for placement TBD.
 - Sudden Cardiac Arrest Prevention in Student-Athletes (22.1-271.8) states the athlete with potential S&S will be removed from play until clearance from a licensed provider, coach, AT, AD, EMS

Medication Administration

 KGCS Regulation update was presented with change in wording to match VDOE, NASN and VDH guidance that non-FDA approved treatments will not be provided

Concussion protocols

Update on process working and successful at KGMS, new for this school year.
 Athletes will now have a history of screenings for MS sports before arriving at HS to monitor for changes or concussion complications.

Annual Budget

- Input received on budget requests
 - Loni would like to see the clinic assistant position remain at the MS and HS due to high stress level with 1 nurse for almost 1500 students.
 - Kristi would like to continue the clinic assistant position at the MS due to increased acuity levels in healthcare needs of students. Clinic shut down for up to 30 minutes, multiple times a day for clean cath of student. Having a 2nd licensed staff member to assist with emergencies and general clinic visits during these times is valuable. More students coming to MS next year with catheterization needs.
 - Gayle states that having the clinic assistant is a valuable resource for the schools with high student populations.
 - Gayle would like to see vape detectors in the schools, if grant money not available to cover expense.

o Title IV

Mental Health bills will be reviewed as they move through the legislative tracker.
 Mary Fisher (unable to attend meeting) asked for volunteers for the mental health committee. Gayle volunteered to be a member.

• Wellness Plan Update

Anita was unable to attend so Gayle discussed the presentation from Y Street that was
given to the School Board. Y Street is working on increasing water accessibility in the
schools and plans to distribute around 1000 reusable water bottles to students.

• PD-16 and VDOE updates

- o Community levels are up for flu, COVID and a stomach virus
- VDOE Heat Illness Protocol (VA SB 161) discussed along with potential need for supplies at the schools. Options for cooling pods and fans presented as examples.
 - Brandon Thomas is working on a plan for athletics.

- List of supplies compiled by the group to include coolers with towels, misting
 fans, urine sticks, quick rehydration powder. Cooling pods to be priced out.
 Shawn will provide a sales guide that is used by EMS.
- Loni would like the high and low temperatures in writing. Reports Spotsylvania County schools have a policy in writing for temperatures and student activities.
- Kristi reports that the school on base has a written policy.
- Gayle would like the supplies to be added to the budget

Open Floor

- Kristi requests that the Medical Reserve Corp be requested to assist with screenings, immunizations, etc.
- Gayle thanked the committee for welcoming her to the group and thanked the nurses for working so hard in the schools.